
 

 

20 September 2023 
 
Wayne Scott 
 
Sent via email to fyi-request-23939-d9a5592b@requests.fyi.org.nz 
 
Dear Wayne, 
 
Request for official information – PARTIAL RELEASE OF INFORMATION 
 
Thank you for your request for official information dated 24 August 2023. You requested the following 
information from Queenstown Lakes District Council (QLDC / Council): 
 

Could you please advise what process has been made regarding the previously privately occupied, 
publicly owned, hut on Pigeon Island regarding: 

 
1. When members of the public will be able to access this hut 
2. What costs will be involved in members of the public accessing the hut 
3. Any exclusion periods for which members of the public can access the hut 
4. How members of the public will be able to access this hut 

 
In addition, could you also please provide any correspondence relates to this specific hut since 
April of 2023 between QLDC staff and any of the previous private occupiers or their 
representatives.  

 
QLDC Response 
 
Please see Council’s response below: 
 

1. When members of the public will be able to access this hut 
 

• This is unknown at this stage. However, we can inform you once the hut is accessible for the 
members of the public. 
 

2. What costs will be involved in members of the public accessing the hut 
 

• We have not made a firm decision yet. However, this will be known to the members of the 
public once we have the final decision. 

 
3. Any exclusion periods for which members of the public can access the hut 

 

• Yes, in case if the hut undergoes any major repairs or maintenance. 
 

4. How members of the public will be able to access this hut 
 

• This is still not confirmed and will be able to advise once we have the booking options in place.  
 
 
Please note we’ll be in touch once the information is available for the above questions. 
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In addition, could you also please provide any correspondence relates to this specific hut since April of 
2023 between QLDC staff and any of the previous private occupiers or their representatives.  
 

• Last formal correspondence with previous occupiers was back in September 2022. No internal 
correspondence has been exchanged since then. 

 
 

Decision to withhold information requested  
 
We consider it is necessary to withhold this information on the basis of the following grounds: 
 

• s 17(e) - that the document alleged to contain the information requested does not exist or, 
despite reasonable efforts to locate it, cannot be found. 

 
Section 17(e) of the Local Government Official Information and Meetings Act 1987 (LGOIMA). Section 
17(e) of the LGOIMA provides that the document alleged to contain the information requested does 
not exist or, despite reasonable efforts to locate it, cannot be found. In this case, we were unable to 
find any correspondence as there were no emails exchanged after September 2022 and therefore 
have to decline this request. 
 
Right to review the above decision 
 
Note that you have the right to seek an investigation and review by the Ombudsman of this decision.  
Information about this process is available at www.ombudsman.parliament.nz or freephone 0800 802 
602. 
 
 
If you wish to discuss this decision, please contact Naell.Crosby-Roe@qldc.govt.nz (Governance & 
Stakeholder Services Manager).  
 
 
Kind Regards,  
 

 
Poonam Sethi   
 
Governance and Official Information Advisor 
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